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TERESA MARIE HALBACH: Interview Rick Royer 
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11/15/2005 10:25

Dissemination Code: Agency
Reportng LEO: Sturdivant. Thomas A (Wausau Narcotics DCI) 

Approvai Status Approved 
Approved Date: 11/29/2005 

Approved By Kelly. Carolyn S (Madison Arson DCI) 

Related Addresses 
Address
612 N Water St, Manitowoc. Wisconsin 54220. United States of America 

Relatonshi 
intervieW Location 

Related Subjects
Name 
The Tune Up Shop DOS Relationsh Iype 

Business
Sex Race 

Mentioned Avery's Auto Salvage

Royer, Rick G 
Business Subject of interest
Person Male White 0S/19/1954 Interviewad 

Avery, Charles Eari Person Male White 07/13/1954 Mentionad Avery, Earl Kevin Person Male White 06/10/1970 Mentione 
Halbach, Teresa Marie Person Female White 03/22/1980 Victim 

Record Status information 
Record Origination Operator Knutson. Andrea L (DCI Appleton Field Office / Wisconsin Department of Justice DCI) 
Record Ongination Date: 11/21/2005 15:31
Last Update Operator Kelly. Carolyn S (Wisconsin Statewide Intelligence Center DCI) 

| Last Update Date: 11/29/2005 10:52

Reporting LEO 
Sturdivant, Thomas A (Wausau Narcotics 
DCI) 

Date Supervisor Date 
Kelly, Carolyn S (Madison Arson DCI) 9/12/2016 

Narrative begins on the following page.
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On Tuesday, November 15, 2005, at approximately 10:20 a.m., S/A Thomas A. Sturdivant 

contacted Rick G. Royer, W/M, DOB 08/19/1954, who is the owner/operator of The Tune Up 

Shop, located at 612N. Water Street, Manitowoc, WI 54220, 920-682-8085. The brief interview 

took place at the business

S/A Sturdivant informed Royer that S/A Sturdivant was conducting follow-up investigation 

regarding the Teresa Halbach case. S/A Sturdivant advised Royer that, during a search of the 

office at Avery Auto Salvage, S/A Sturdivant had noticed a receipt bearing the name of The

Tune Up Shop, dated 10/31/2005, regarding a 1991 Dodge, and S/A Sturdivant was interested in 

the details surrounding that transaction. For the purpose of this report, once the Averys are 

mentioned they will be referred to by their first name. 

Royer stated he had called Avery Auto Salvage during the morning of 10/31/2005 and spoke with 

Chuck Avery about picking up a junked vehicle from The Tune Up Shop. Royer stated Earl 

Avery arrived at The Tune Up Shop sometime after lunch, or perhaps early afternoon, and 

removed the 1991 Dodge vehicle from the premises. Royer stated that Earl was driving the 

flatbed car hauler at the time.

The interview was concluded at 10:25 a.m. 
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